Livingston County Democratic Executive Committee

8028 Grand River, Suite 7

Brighton, MI 48114

810-229-4212 livcodems@gmail.com

For Immediate Release
Statement from Livingston Dems’ Chair Judy Daubenmier 
Condemning County Resolution

Livingston County Democrats condemn this phony, irresponsible, and unconstitutional resolution that claims to make our county exempt from the checks and balances in our state and federal constitution. Although people think it’s just about gun safety legislation, the resolution could be used in the future by MAGA groups to bully the county into ignoring many other laws. 
That’s clear from the effort by a far-right conspiracy group called FEC Michigan to take over the commission’s meeting room an hour before Monday’s board meeting and hold its own meeting about the nonexistent threat of a WHO treaty on future pandemics. The county has a policy on use of facilities, but this group ignored it and planned to show up and hold its own meeting in the commission’s space as a technique for bullying the county commission. A flyer from the group claims that the county resolution could be used to ignore the non-existent WHO treaty so clearly that is next on the agenda.
This shows the county commission really isn’t in charge anymore. MAGA radicals are in charge. They feel free to commandeer county property anytime they choose and to demand that the county declare any law unconstitutional and ignore it. They know that too many of the county commissioners are cowards who are too afraid of primary challenges from the MAGA crowd to stand up to them.

The county has no authority to declare a law unconstitutional. That’s up to the courts. The county also has no discretion to ignore court orders to enforce laws such as extreme risk protection orders after a valid court order has been issued. In fact, if the sheriff refuses to enforce a valid court order, he can face fines and up to 93 days in jail.

The county is exposing the taxpayers to potential legal and financial liability for selective prosecution if it chooses to enforce some laws and ignore others.

As Attorney General Dana Nessel has pointed out, this resolution doesn’t mean extreme risk protection orders will go unenforced in our county. The State Police can enforce the court orders as can special agents within the Michigan Attorney General’s Office, but that puts an extra burden on family members trying to keep guns out of the hands of a mentally ill relative. 
This resolution not only will make Livingston County families more vulnerable, it will also leave the public wondering what laws in the future are going to be tossed by the wayside.
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